Parent Council Meeting
Chairpersons Report

Tuesday 18 September 2012

August 2011
The roll for the school was at 401. 

There was an issue with cars parking within the school, especially at leaving time and there was a consideration to lock the gates prior to release of the children. DMcMaster will consult with Community Policing regarding this issue.

Attendance was approximately 90% for the previous year, which was well above the Glasgow average & pupil exclusions were down.

September 2011
The police came to the school and had a long discussion with D McMaster.  They advised her not to shut the school gates. DMcMaster will hold further consultation with local authority.

Suggestions for fundraising ideas were provided, it was decided a Race night could be organised and funds raised could be distributed to departments via requests.
Discussion was held regarding investigating & researching homework peices on the internet and it was highlighted that not ALL pupils have access to this medium. DMcMaster to discuss this with staff.

October 2011

GCC have paid the Parent Council money into the wrong bank account.  This is being resolved. Further investigation is required to resolve this issue

Parent council decided to raise fund to help the Croft secure new beds.
A DVD of the Uganda trip was created by Stuart Munro showing the pupils experiences & opportunities.

January 2012 (Emergency Meeting)

A meeting was held with M Gunion of GCC regarding the sudden secondment of DMcMaster to Head of Drumpchapel HS with no consultation of the Parent Council. CHS parent council expressed their concern that they were completely overlooked, especially with a decision that severely impacts the direction of the school & the children’s education.
M Gunion highlighted that CHS already had a strong management team in place and could therefore cope with the temporary loss of the head teacher.
It was confirmed this change would be a temporary measure only and the post will be advertised ASAP. M Gunion will visit the Parent Council to provide further information.

It was also expressed that the Parent Council had full confidence in D O’Neill taking over the Head teacher role.

January 2012

Parent council appointments were proposed and seconded for the coming year.

Further discussions were held regarding the head teacher role, no further information was available from GCC at this time. Reorganisation of staffing at the school was discussed, again due to the head teacher role.

March 2012

M Gunion attended the meeting to update the Parent Council regarding the head teacher role.

D McMaster has been asked to stay in Drumchapel until a new HT has been appointed. M Gunion is positive that D McMaster will be back in position in Castlemilk High School at the start of May. She gave her assurance that D McMaster had no interest in applying for the post and that she would be back to Castlemilk High.

S Anderson and R McLuckie again raised concerns that Castlemilk High Parent Council had no say in the matter and that Donna had been moved at such a critical time in the school year for senior pupils.
R Gilliland (PT Technical) gave a presentation on the School Outdoor Centre (The Croft).  The Croft committee would be delighted if the Parent Council would fundraise for items badly required in the Croft.  The Parent Council agreed that this would be a good cause that would benefit many pupils.

April 2012
M Gunion was unable to attend the meeting, she asked D O’Neill to update the Parent Council on progress made. The post has been advertised and there are 12 interested parties. Leeting will take place this week and then successful candidates will attend an assessment centre at the end of next week. It is unlikely D McMaster will return to school before the end of term.

S Anderson asked if he could approach the PE Dept with an opportunity for senior pupils for help train younger football teams from Fernhill and Castlemilk.  They would receive SFA training.  D O’Neill will ask PE Dept to contact S Anderson to arrange a meeting to discuss further.

June 2012
We were informed that D McMaster has left her position as head teacher to take up a new position as head at another school at West Lothian. In her absence, Diane O’Neill will take up position as acting head until GCC finds a full time applicant. The Parent Council offered D McMaster best wishes in her future role.
